10

Public Hearing

         January 31, 2017

6:00 P M
Mayor Rex Smith opened with the pledge of allegiance and Alderman Woodcock led with a prayer.

A duly noticed Public Hearing was held in the board room at Saltillo City Hall on Tuesday, January 31, 2017 at 6:00 P.M. to hear from Building and Zoning Administrator Brian Grissom and any other interested parties or objectors related to the request by Jacobus Badenhorst and his wife to allow for a home business and pole sign (continuation of previously adjourned hearing) at 105 Westwood Circle.  

Present for the hearing were Donald Cullum, Scott Knight, Terry Glidewell,  Brad Woodcock, Zoning Administrator Brian Grissom, City Clerk Mary Parker, City Attorney Chris Evans, Ruth Spearman, Antoinette Badenhorst, Jacobus (Koos) Badenhorst, Michelle Knight, Gerald Powell, Nancy F. Pannell, Alice Smith, Jon Milstead, Grant Mayer, and Heather Tate.

Mayor Smith opened the Public Hearing.   Mr. Grissom introduced Mr. Jacobus (Koos) Badenhorst of 105 Westwood Circle.  Mr. Badenhorst was sworn in.  He then thanked the board and mayor for allowing him to speak concerning his request.  He clarified with the mayor concerning the topic of the public hearing and was told that the hearing was concerning both a special exception request to do business at his residence and the request for a variance to place a pole sign in his yard.   Mr. Badenhorst then asked his wife to speak.  Antionette Badenhorst was sworn in.  She then read a letter that she had authored.  That letter is attached.
After Mrs. Badenhorst finished speaking Mr. Badenhorst asked several questions concerning the minutes dated January 3, 2017.  Following the meeting and after further review the minutes are accurate as recorded.  Mr. Badenhorst then read a letter from a teacher, Gina Yarbrough, who does not live in the neighborhood or the city of Saltillo, expressing her support for the Badenhorst.    Mr. Badenhorst repeatedly said he came before the “council” and received approval to open his business at this address. However, after being questioned by Alderman Glidewell it was determined that he had actually never appeared before the board about this issue.   Mr. Badenhorst then stated he may have had a conversation with former Mayor W.K. Webb concerning this issue, but there is not written documentation of this conversation.
Mayor Smith then inquired as to whether anyone else wished to be heard on the matter and Mr. Gerald Powell was sworn in to speak.  He expressed his concern over traffic being blocked coming into the subdivision as a result of the business of the Badenhorst.   Mr. Powell did express that the business itself is a compliment to Saltillo but that granting the request for the exception would create a slippery slope for the city.  And it is his opinion that the request should be denied.
Brian Grissom informed the board that he will not be here for the meeting on Tuesday, February 7, 2017 at 6:00 pm when the board will make a decision on the request.  He also stated that he would recommend the business be allowed to remain without a sign but that he was concerned over the traffic.

On the motion of Terry Glidewell, seconded by Donald Cullum and by an affirmative vote of all present to adjourn the public hearing, Tuesday, January 31, 2017.
______________________________









Mayor Rex Smith

ATTEST: _____________________________

   City Clerk Mary Parker
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